Our mission is "to reach the North American Division and the world with the distinctive, Christ-centered Seventh-day Adventist message of hope and wholeness." Stewardship Ministries is dedicated to helping members catch this vision.

Systematic giving is part of being a faithful steward. When we return tithe, we are recognizing that God owns everything. Giving offerings expresses our gratitude for what God has done for us. God loves a cheerful giver and He has chosen this method to support those who preach the gospel as they reach the world with His message.

You will find an extensive selection of videos emphasizing various offerings by visiting our website at www.nadstewardship.org/videos. You can use them in conjunction with the offering appeals or in place of them. They average between a-minute-and-a-half and two minutes in length.

Faithful stewardship is a matter of the heart. We don't give to receive love and blessings from God. We give because we have already received God's love and blessings. We give because our hearts and lives are full of the joy of the Lord. We give because we want to live out God's character of abundant generosity — especially as exhibited through the giving of the ultimate gift: the life of His Son. Giving is a natural response for recipients of God's goodness.

God's blessings to you as you help others experience the joy of faithful stewardship.

Michael Anthony Harpe

Director

m/4.

Stewardship Ministries

North American Division of Seventh-day Adventists

Stewardship Directors

Marcos Bomfim, General Conference

Michael Harpe, North American Division

Cynthia Huskins, Atlantic Union

Paul Musafili, Seventh-day Adventist Church in Canada

Emmanuel Asiedu, Columbia Union

Jermaine Jackson, Lake Union

David VandeVere, Mid-America Union

Mark Remboldt, North Pacific Union

Stephen Mayer, Pacific Union

David Long, Southern Union

Tony Anobile, Southwestern Union

Don Lloyd, Guam-Micronesia Mission



About the Author

Heather Thompson Day is an Associate Professor of Communication at Andrews University. She believes her calling is to stand in the gaps of our churches for young people. She is the author of eight books; including *I'll*

See You Tomorrow, and It's Not Your Turn.

Thompson Day is an interdenominational speaker, an ECPA bestseller, and has been a contributor for *Christianity Today* and *Newsweek*. She is also the host of *Viral Jesus*, a new podcast with *Christianity Today* which charts in the top 200 of all Christian podcasts in the U.S.

She is passionate about supporting women, and runs an online community called *I'm That Wife* which has more than 270k followers.

Heather's writing has been featured on outlets like the *Today Show*, and the *National Communication Association*. She has been interviewed by *BBC Radio Live* and *The Wall Street Journal*.

She resides in Michigan, with her husband, Seth Day, and their three children, London, Hudson, and Sawyer Day.

About the Readings

This material can be translated, printed, or photocopied by Seventh-day Adventist entities without securing further permission. Republished documents should include the following credit line: North American Division Stewardship Ministries.

All Scripture is from the New International Version (NIV)

Holy Bible, New International Version®, NIV® Copyright ©1973, 1978, 1984, 2011 by Biblica, Inc.® Used by permission. All rights reserved worldwide.

About My Personal Giving Plan

The North American Division encourages the use of the "My Personal Giving Plan." This plan was developed as a guideline to assist members in systematic giving. The plan suggests that, in addition to returning 10 percent of a member's personal income as tithe, certain percentages may be dedicated as offerings to three main categories:

- Local Church Budget: 3–5 percent
 Conference Advance: 1–2 percent (education, evangelism, VBS, summer camps, and Union magazines)
- World Budget: 1–3 percent

Visit <u>www.personalgivingplan.com</u> to see a more extensive breakdown for each category.

The My Personal Giving Plan encourages each of us to renew our commitment to the principles of Christian stewardship. While it blesses the church as a whole, its real impact is on us as individuals in our faith-based covenant with God.

Everything in God's creation is orderly and purposeful. The same can be said of the My Personal Giving Plan. Like all plans, it requires thought and consideration. No great work can be built upon emotional or sporadic giving.

Calendar of Offerings - NAD 2024

Special Offerings

January 13	Religious Liberty
February 10	Adventist Television Ministries Evangelism
March 9	Adventist World Radio
April 13	Hope Channel International, Inc.
May 11	Disaster and Famine Relief
June 8	Women's Ministries
July 13	World Budget
August 10	Christian Record Services
September 14	World Budget (Emphasis: Radio Ministries)
November 9	World Budget (Emphasis: Annual Sacrifice)

Thirteenth-Sabbath Offerings for 2024

First Quarter: Southern Asia Division (SUD)
Second Quarter: Euro-Asia Division (ESD)
Third Quarter: Inter-American Division (IAD)
Fourth Quarter: North American Division (NAD)

December 14 Adventist Community Services

Summary of Offerings

Local Church Budget	27
Conference Advance	12
Union Designated	2
NAD	5
World Budget	6

Where Do My Offerings Go?

13th Sabbath Offering

You've heard how everyone in an Amish community comes together for a barn raising. Well, Seventh-day Adventists also have projects where we all pitch in to accomplish a goal. That is the purpose of the 13th Sabbath offering. Every 13th Sabbath, the church focuses on one of its world Divisions to accomplish a mission goal. The offering often goes toward constructing a building that will be used for education, evangelism, or media outreach. The 13th Sabbath offerings have been used to establish schools such as Central Philippine Adventist College. A recent offering made a youth camp possible in Belize. All the church members around the world join hands in these projects through sacrificial giving. In 1913, the 13th Sabbath overflow amounted to 474 dollars. Now, it exceeds a quarter of a million dollars. We call it an overflow offering because it encourages extra giving beyond the usual mission offering. In practice, 25 percent of the 13th Sabbath offering is considered overflow. The rest is more broadly distributed to continue mission work around the globe. You can also give a 13th Sabbath offering anytime by marking it on your tithe envelope. Do you want to be part of something big? You'll be part of a worldwide community expanding Adventist mission work when you give to the 13th Sabbath offering. Remember: Our giving funds the mission to finish the work.

Birthday Thank Offering

On your birthday, you usually get a present. However, in church, many people give a gift on their special day. It is called a Birthday Thank Offering. Have you ever given someone a thank-you gift? Maybe they watched your cat for a weekend or sang a song at your wedding, and you just wanted to show how grateful you felt. Well, church members sometimes offer a gift of pure gratitude to God. It might be on the occasion of a birthday, thanking God for the blessings of the past year. Or maybe thanking Him for one blessing

in particular, such as a promotion at work. Or a new grandbaby. They mark it on their tithe envelope as a Birthday Thank Offering.

So, what happens to the Birthday Thank Offering? This gift is directed to church Divisions outside North America to do mission work. Much of it is used in evangelistic activities, but some also goes to clinics, hospitals, and educational institutions. A portion of your gift goes to administer the General Conference mission program, helping to move missionaries into new fields and advance the Adventist message. Thus, your gift of gratitude goes to missionaries and church institutions around the world who in turn will accept it with gratitude. It shows that being thankful can be contagious, doesn't it?

Conference Advance

Your local Conference is a sisterhood of local churches that helps each congregation within its boundaries to accomplish important objectives that are beyond the reach of any one church alone. A Conference Advance offering addresses these specific needs as well as a variety of special projects. One of the largest portions goes to fund Christian education. Another substantial part of the Conference Advance offering is set aside for evangelism in the local community. It is also used to finance programs and advertising that most local churches cannot shoulder alone. Child evangelism, inner-city evangelism, Vacation Bible School, summer camps, and youth evangelism are also areas supported by the Conference Advance offering. Another benefit of the Conference Advance offering is the popular Union papers and magazines that are shipped free of charge to church members. These informative publications help to unite believers over a large area and create a sense of community. All of these educational and life-changing programs are possible because individual members choose to contribute a suggested amount of 1 to 2 percent of their income to Conference Advance.

Perhaps the most obvious need addressed in the My Personal Giving Plan is the local church. Like every family, the local church family has financial obligations to meet. Some are easy to see like power and heat, but many are not as obvious: children's magazines, Sabbath School Bible study guides, teaching supplies, staff salaries, cleaning services, church school operating expenses, property insurance, worthy student fund, and community outreach. These are but a few of the costs that must be met month after month as the local church seeks to be a light in the community. Because these expenses are constant, My Personal Giving Plan recommends that 3 to 5 percent of one's income be set aside for the local church budget. This systematic giving ensures that all share both in the blessings and the responsibilities of the local congregation.

Mission Investment Offering

The Mission Investment Offering is a partnership between you and God. You pick a project and dedicate the income to the Mission Investment Offering.

Here's an example involving chickens! When Kelly Rose Bishop was a teenager, she decided to commit 10 percent of her egg business to investment. She sold eggs to regular customers and to people who just stopped by her house. After two months, she noticed that her sales had gone up by 50 percent. That's how the partnership worked. She promised to give 10 percent of her income (that was her part), but she believes that God blessed her little business because the 10 percent grew due to a new larger income. That was God's part.

There are many ways to enter into partnership with God. For example, you might dedicate the money you save using coupons at the grocery store, or you can dedicate the money you save by skipping dessert when eating out. One person picked up aluminum cans that she found on her morning run and gave the proceeds to

investment. Every dollar you raise goes to advance Adventist missions overseas. Come up with your own mission investment idea today.

Sabbath School Mission Offering

When the Sabbath School Mission Offering envelope comes around, it is easy to slip in a dollar or two. But when you find out where it goes, you might want to give more!

The mission offering travels to church Divisions outside North America where the needs are great. Much of it is used in evangelistic activities, but some also goes to aid clinics, hospitals, and educational institutions. Adventist World Radio gets help from this offering, and a portion of your gift goes to administer the General Conference's mission program, which helps to train and move missionaries into new fields to advance the Adventist message. The offering that you give in your Sabbath School room literally goes a long way as it aids mission work around the globe.

World Budget Offering

The Seventh-day Adventist Church is a worldwide church, and the world budget is our contribution to this global mission.

From the earliest days of the Adventist Church, men and women have responded to Christ's Great Commission by looking beyond their own shores. Today, Seventh-day Adventists make up one of the fastest growing Christian churches in the world, with more than 3,000 people being baptized every day! In more than 200 countries and in more than 600 languages, the message of Jesus's soon return can be heard.

Historically, it has been the privilege and duty of materially blessed members in developed nations to plant seeds of growth in poorer regions of the world. New evangelistic strategies that address ever-changing global realities are constantly being developed, and our offerings give life to these new programs.

My Personal Giving Plan recommends that 1 to 3 percent of our income be set aside for this global outreach. Working together, we can make sure the Adventist message continues to grow worldwide.

Special Projects Offerings

These offerings include ministries such as Women's Ministries and Christian Record Services. My Personal Giving Plan doesn't recommend a specific percentage for these since the need and scope will vary from project to project. For example, these offerings support undertaking local church building initiatives or a mission trip. The special projects also include requests for help from denominational entities such as ADRA and Adventist World Radio, as well as other Adventist supporting ministries that you may wish to assist.

2024 North American Division Sabbath School Mission Investment Projects

CANADIAN UNION

The Maskwacis Congregation of the Cree Nation is at a critical juncture. They had been thriving in a rented building until they lost that rental option and had to move further from their population center. This offering will help them build a new building in a central location that offers community programs on physical and mental health as well as religious services.

SOUTHWESTERN UNION

The Oklahoma Conference wishes to help the large and growing unsheltered population in Oklahoma City by acquiring and operating a shower trailer for them. This will help to promote dignity, health, and hygiene in a population with few resources.

The Texas Conference wishes to plant a church for the young professional population in Austin.

ATLANTIC UNION

The Southern New England Conference wishes to plant a church in Boston that will speak to the needs of the secular and post-Christian urban population.

The Northern New England Conference wishes to reach the post-Christian young professionals of Portland, ME through young missionaries who will serve one-year internships to conduct compassion and felt-need initiatives, give Bible studies, and lead evangelistic campaigns to reach the members of their own generation.

Dear Presenter,

Thank you for your willingness to share the offering appeals with your local congregation. It is a wonderful and gratifying responsibility. How you present these readings will determine how effective they are. Here are some suggestions to consider before you share:

Pray: Pray for the power of the Holy Spirit. Pray that God will use your words to speak to the hearts in the congregation.

Practice: Read over the appeal at least three times to familiarize yourself with it. Read slowly and clearly. Underline or highlight key words to be emphasized during the reading. Strive to share these readings with excellence.

Prepare: Sometimes materials for special days are sent to your local church to distribute or present along with the appeal. Determine how they can be used most effectively.

Personalize: If you have a personal experience that you think will add strength to the appeal, please share it. People connect with others through stories.

Present with Passion: A presentation can have all the above elements, but without passion, it may not stir the hearts of the hearers. Ask God to fill your heart with His Spirit so that you can present the appeal with spirit and truth.

May God richly bless you and speak through you as we take this journey together in 2024.

Primary Author: Heather Thompson Day

Editors: Michael Harpe, Rudy Salazar, & Lisa Rasmussen

North American Division Stewardship Ministries © 2024

Each new year brings with it a new promise of change. As a college professor, when I look into the eyes of new students each semester, I see hope and excitement for a better future. Similarly, many have entered the doors of our local churches in search of hope for a better future. Like a student who is given a clean slate on the first day of class, the gospel of the hope in Jesus that we have as Christians provides us all with a clean slate through salvation!

Students sit in my classroom, hopeful to have their thirst for knowledge filled by what they will learn day after day together. And the thing I like to impress on all of my classes is that they will get exactly what they put into the class. If they show up, engage in discussion, and choose to intentionally connect, they will get a lot out of it.

Much of the blessing of being part of a local church comes from choosing to intentionally connect. One profound way to do that is through giving to our local church offering. "You, God, are my God, earnestly I seek you; I thirst for you, my whole being longs for you, in a dry and parched land where there is no water" (Psalm 63:1, NLT). Our local church community exists to serve those in the immediate surrounding community as well as believers worldwide.

Religious Liberty

Today, more than two-thirds of the world's population live in countries where there are restrictions on religious liberty. As we worship together this morning, religious freedom is denied in places such as North Korea and Saudi Arabia. In Afghanistan, Pakistan, Iran, and many other countries religious minorities face hostility and danger. In China, people of faith endure government surveillance and restrictions.

This morning, in North America, we are blessed. We have the constitutional right to worship — openly and without fear. We can share our faith freely with others. Yet even here, we can't take this blessing for granted. As we read the headlines and look at the culture around us, we can see that the God-given gift of religious freedom is not always valued as it should be. And even today, in this land of liberty, Sabbath-keepers still face challenges in the workplace.

More than 150 years ago, Ellen White urged us to "hold high the banner of truth and religious liberty" in these last days. The offering we will collect now allows our church in North America to do exactly that — to defend religious freedom in the courts, to support church members who face discrimination in the workplace, and to send almost a million copies of *Liberty* magazine each year to lawmakers and thought leaders across our nation. Please give generously as together we work to safeguard the precious gift of religious liberty.

Did you know that a Chinese bamboo plant takes, on average, about five years of caring for it before you see any part of the plant burst through the soil? That means for five long years you have to water it, care for it, and ensure it gets all of the nutrients required, without seeing any immediate results. However, once it is ready to come out of the ground and grow tall, it can grow as much as ninety feet in just five weeks! All of the years of caring for the plant led to seemingly "quick" growth.

Similarly, we can sometimes miss the long-term impact of our local church ministries. We may not witness with our own eyes anything extraordinary occurring in a single children's Sabbath School class, during a Women's Ministry Bible study, or at a Wednesday night prayer meeting. Yet, at each and every one of these gatherings, souls are being watered and nurtured, little by little.

Today's offering is for our local church budget. "And let us not grow weary while doing good, for in due season we shall reap if we do not lose heart" (Galatians 6:9, NKJV). The seeds we sow through our offering help to support the mission and ministry of our local church. Today, I invite you to reflect on the blessings that have been sown in your own life through our church as we collect our offering.

-

¹ mycollaborativeteam.com/the-growth-of-a-bamboo-tree/

Upper Columbia Conference Advance

Isaiah 66:13 says, "As one whom his mother comforts, so I will comfort you; you shall be comforted in Jerusalem" (NIV). As a mother, I truly appreciate this verse, describing God's attitude toward us. When one of my children is hurt or in need of comfort for some other reason, I am the person they typically run to. When I was younger, I learned to run to my mother as well, and I enjoyed going into her warm embrace when I was in distress. As I grew older, I learned to lean on God in the same way. I was blessed to have people in my life who taught me to call out to God in my distress.

Romans 10:14-15 states, "But how can they call on him to save them unless they believe in him? And how can they believe in him if they have never heard about him? And how can they hear about him unless someone tells them? And how will anyone go and tell them without being sent? That is why the Scriptures say, 'How beautiful are the feet of messengers who bring good news!'" (NLT). Nearly 30 percent of today's offering for the Upper Columbia Conference Advance is used for evangelistic efforts in our region. You have the opportunity to share the good news of Jesus and His soon return by partnering with all the Upper Columbia Conference churches in that mission. Please prayerfully consider giving a generous offering to this cause.

"And His name, through faith in His name, has made this man strong, whom you see and know. Yes, the faith which comes through Him has given him this perfect soundness in the presence of you all" (Acts 3:16, NKJV). In the book of Acts, Jesus' followers were given incredible power through Jesus to heal people! How amazing is that?

The scriptures teach us about our all-powerful God who desires to work through us. I have found that God places people in my path to remind me of His power. One time, a young woman came to see me during my office hours. She did not come to discuss class assignments — she came looking for this God of miracles that I share in my communications classes. Meeting after meeting, I was delighted to listen to her wrestle with her faith, and I was grateful to pray with her. Most of the time when we met, I just listened. And yet, in our busy world, listening to someone can be one of the greatest gifts you can give to them.

That woman has since graduated and left our university, but I know without a doubt that our meetings, shared laughter, and prayer allowed her to see the love of Christ more fully, through having someone to lean on spiritually. Friends, today we have the opportunity to give so that our local church continues to be a blessing to those around us.

Adventist Television Ministries Evangelism

"Then I saw another angel flying in the midst of heaven, having the everlasting gospel to preach to those who dwell on the earth..." (Revelation 14:6).

Today, this verse is being fulfilled with television ministries. The Adventist gospel message is flying in the midst of heaven in the airwaves of television. There are seven media ministries under the umbrella of the North American Division: Faith for Today, It Is Written, Breath of Life, Jesus 101, Voice of Prophecy, La Voz de la Esperanza, and Lifetalk Radio. All of these ministries have television content that is not only reaching the United States and Canada, but the whole earth. The speakers for these ministries are holding evangelistic meetings in North America and around the world with many baptisms and many more lives touched by the wonderful messages of hope for these last days.

Today's offering is for these media ministries to continue the gospel commission to preach the gospel to every inhabitant of this planet. In many cities, is hard to knock on doors and share a piece of literature because people live in apartment buildings, condominiums and gated communities. But people are coming to Christ because of TV.

We invite you to be generous in your offering and support these ministries who are using television and the internet to go inside homes to preach the Advent message.

Did you know that research has shown that people who write down what they are grateful for, even once a week, were likely to be "more optimistic and felt better about their lives." A while ago, I added the practice of writing down what I am grateful for in my daily prayer journal. My family, my work, and my faith often make the list. Some days, I am most grateful for an encouraging lunch with my colleague. Weekly, the realization that it is Sabbath and I get to rest in Jesus really overfills my heart's "gratitude cup." In the words of the Psalmist, "I will praise You, O Lord, with my whole heart; I will tell of all Your marvelous works" (Psalm 9:1, NKJV).

What are you grateful for today? When you look back over your past week, is there a moment or interaction that you can thank God for? I encourage you to take a moment to thank God for whatever is filling your heart with gratitude at this moment.

At this moment, I am very grateful for the word of God; specifically, Hebrews chapter 11, sometimes referred to as "The Faith Chapter." As we all face different challenges in different seasons of our lives, it is incredibly refreshing to be reminded of God's faithfulness. Today, as we return our offering, let us return to God our tithes and offerings from a heart overflowing with gratitude.

² www.health.harvard.edu/healthbeat/giving-thanks-can-make-vou-happier

Camp MiVoden

"Last summer I decided to follow Jesus and now I would like to be baptized... Could you baptize me?" Each summer campers and staff alike make decisions to follow Christ in baptism.

Camp MiVoden's number one mission is to "Connect Campers and Staff to Christ." Each summer we see many campers making decisions to follow Christ. Your tax-deductible donation to Camp MiVoden supports a Christ centered Seventh-day Adventist camp ministry that makes an indelible impact on the lives of more than a thousand people each summer!

Camp MiVoden continues to need your support financially. We have multiple projects going on right now but the most important one is that we need your help to fund a full-time staff member for a period of three years. Thank you for supporting Camp MiVoden with your offerings.

To give please visit our website at www.mivoden.com/donations.

By Jeff Wines, Camp MiVoden Director

When Joshua began leading the Israelites, there was likely a lot of uncertainty around how things would go. Moses had spent years leading the children of God through the wilderness and through many miraculous events! In Joshua 1, we can see that God calls Joshua to be both "strong and courageous" (Joshua 1:6, NIV) in a transition of leadership that surely may have felt overwhelming to Joshua at times.

And yet, God walked with Joshua through the ups and the downs of his journey as a leader. Joshua proved to be a faithful steward of what God gave him. God gave him the task of leadership, and Joshua leaned on God to see that through. The beautiful thing about Joshua's story is that God did not just give Joshua an enormous task – God took it upon Himself to provide Joshua with the wisdom to be the leader that Israel needed at that moment.

We too have been given the privilege of supporting the work of God at a local level. Our offering today will go to support our local church budget. The ministries of the local church are the heartbeat of the gospel spreading in our community. As we collect our offering today, consider how you can best steward all of the resources that God has blessed you with!

Adventist World Radio

(Note to the offering reader: Download the AWR 2024 video and the latest offering resources at awr.org/offering.)

Adventist World Radio (AWR) uses many forms of technology to reach people where they are, in their local dialect. From AWR's shortwave towers in Guam to 1,800 radio stations around the world, these messages are broadcasting in more than 130 languages every day. And for those who aren't in range of a radio station, AWR's YouTube videos and ministry app are ministering to millions.

In addition, solar-powered Godpods are reaching everyone from prisoners to shepherds! And the ministry's semi-truck in Ukraine is both meeting needs in the community and broadcasting Biblebased messages of hope wherever it goes.

Recently, the ministry tried something unique in Ghana. After renting airtime on 10 radio stations near the Sahara Desert, AWR started sharing the good news of the gospel over marketplace loudspeakers in 12 cities. AWR also paired this with a "Question of the Day," where callers were invited to receive a prize (such as a copy of the book *The Great Controversy*) by answering a question about the prior day's broadcast.

The results have already been astounding. In the last six months, more than 10,000 people have been baptized, with approximately 5,000 from the market loudspeakers alone. God predicted that one day we would be "utterly amazed" (Habakkuk 1:5, NIV) at what He would do — and we are!

Thank you for your support of Adventist World Radio.

The beach is one of my favorite places. My family lives close to the beach, and it is a wonderful place to go to, especially when the weather is warm. My husband and I have taken many walks along the water and prayed for God to guide the next steps of our lives.

Looking at the water, we can all be reminded of God's sovereignty. That's a big, theological word that simply means that God reigns above everything. God is in control. When the disciples, in the book of Mark, were caught in a storm, they cried out to Jesus for His help. Jesus was fast asleep, but they woke Him up and He calmed the storm that threatened their lives. Their response was, "...[they] said to one another, 'Who can this be, that even the wind and the sea obey Him!'"(Mark 4:41 NKJV).

Today, we can rest in knowing that our God is able to calm all of the storms in our lives. Even deeper than that, God is able to give us a sense of peace, even when the world around us feels like it is in chaos. We are blessed to be able to gather as believers and encourage each other with our testimonies of how God has carried us through the storms of our lives. As we return our tithe and offerings today, let our hearts give from a place of gratitude for our "storm-calming" God.

Upper Columbia Conference Advance

Evangelism and sharing the gospel with the greater community is the heartbeat of our church and our mission. Jesus Christ himself instructed us to "go" into the world and share the good news! An Adventist church in Hawaii was hosting an evangelistic series a few years ago, which lasted for several weeks. They shared flyers around the island, and invited people to come before the meetings for a hearty dinner, and then stay to learn about our beliefs and the life-changing power of God's word.

One man, who was in the military and stationed on this island, but knew nothing about Adventism, decided to give these meetings a try. He was initially drawn by the offer of a free dinner, but he was soon compelled by the message of the gospel. "For the love of Christ controls and urges and impels us, because we are of the opinion and conviction that [if] One died for all, then all died..." (2 Corinthians 5:14, AMPC). This man in Hawaii had heard of Jesus, but learning about the gospel, prophecy, and God's guidance for our lives today really compelled him to give his life and commit to God once and for all.

Today's offering will go to the Upper Columbia Conference Advance. Money that is collected will go to support similar evangelism efforts across our conference, to help share the gospel with those around us!

I remember it like it was yesterday. I got a call from a close friend saying that they had gotten an incredible job in an incredible city that would be their dream come true. I celebrated with my friend, while also feeling the sting of pain from my own disappointment from recently being rejected from yet another job for which I was qualified yet was not found worthy to possess.

Disappointment and rejection can be hard things to deal with. One thing that God taught me and my family during that season of our lives was that though it may not be "my turn" for the blessing of my dream job, it is always "my turn" to serve God and those around me by doing my best, no matter what position I'm in.

One thing that has blessed me and many others during tough times is the support local churches offer to those who are struggling just to make it. I've been in small group Bible study where other members prayed for me and supported me in many ways, both with physical needs and spiritual. Today's offering will go to support our local church budget, which supports ministries that are the heartbeat of our church all week long, not just on Sabbath. "The Lord Jesus himself said: 'It is more blessed to give than to receive'" (Acts 20:35, NIV).

Years ago, a mentor of mine encouraged me to take my relationship with God as seriously as I take my career. She saw me as a very driven person, but she instructed me to make sure I connected with God at the beginning of every day. That began my habit of waking up before the sun rises, around 5 a.m., to spend quiet time reading God's word and reflecting on it through prayer.

A little bit ago, my husband and I noticed our daughter taking out her Bible in the morning before getting ready for school. She found a corner in our living room to pray. When my husband asked her why she was up so early, she said, "Mommy gets up early to speak to Jesus, and I want to be like Mommy." I was so struck by my daughter! It was and is my desire that my daughter develops a deep personal connection with Jesus. I simply wasn't aware of just how much my silent witness of waking up early impressed on her.

Whether this is your first time at church, or your family built this church, if you look around, it's likely that you will see someone whose spiritual journey with God you can learn from. Today's offering goes to our local church budget. In order to keep our church ministries functioning, we depend on the generosity of members returning that faithful offering to support our local church

Hope Channel International, Inc.

Give hope through your offering today.

The impact of Hope Channel is evident in the inspiring stories of God's children like Pastor Ross and baby Aurora. Ross overcame drug addiction to become an ordained Seventh-day Adventist pastor after discovering Hope Sabbath School. Following baby Aurora's brachial plexus injury at birth, she was miraculously healed thanks to our most watched *Let's Pray* program and prayers on her behalf from our global community.

With your offering today, Hope Channel can continue to share the transformational love of Jesus Christ with people all over the world by producing high-quality Christian content to reach new audiences in innovative ways.

Our *https://hope.study* platform is online and offers Bible studies on a range of topics. So far, more than 300,000 people started a course — just one year after the platform went live! People are hungering for Bible truth.

As we read in Proverbs 11:25 (ESV), "Whoever brings blessing will be enriched, and one who waters will himself be watered." By faithfully supporting Hope Channel International, you are not only blessing others but yourself as well by bringing hope to those who need it most and by telling them of the love of Jesus Christ.

After celebrating 20 years of Hope Channel and reaching more than 80 countries with the Adventist message, let's make 2024 the most impactful year yet in sharing hope in Jesus with people everywhere.

Smells can bring a flood of memories to your brain. A special family recipe can spark a whole host of thoughts and emotions as it passes through your home if someone is making a meal. There are recipes that my mother and my grandmother have made, that still brings me joy when we get together and they are cooked for the family.

One thing I am still mastering is the art of making good bread. I love the smell of fresh-baked, homemade bread, and it is always something that I look forward to making. What has brought even more joy is involving my children in the baking process, when it is possible.

Baking and cooking are skills that can be taught and learned. Similarly, our church has a rich heritage of passing along the lessons we know in order to build up the next generation. The Bible encourages teaching and sharing what we know! "And the things you have heard me say in the presence of many witnesses entrust to reliable people who will also be qualified to teach others" (2 Timothy 2:2, NIV). Ministries such as Sabbath School classes help us connect and better know the "recipe" for a better life in Christ, and how to practically live out our Christianity outside of these church walls. Today's offering is for our local church budget, which supports ministries such as Sabbath school.

Upper Columbia Conference Advance

As we sang our closing song for worship that night, I knew that week would be a special one I would remember forever. I was in high school, and I signed up to work at FLAG Camp, which stands for Fun Learning About God. It is a day-camp based at Andrews University in Michigan, and before the summer even began, we as staff went to a staff training week where we bonded and learned how to best serve the children who would come to our camp that summer.

Camp, for that summer and several after, served as a key turning point in my relationship with God. Though I was still figuring out my own faith, I saw God use me and my team members in such mighty ways! Children, even our youngest campers, were turning their hearts towards God and giving their lives to Christ.

I still think fondly of my days as a camp counselor, and I credit the confidence I built during that period in my life as the reason why today, as an adult, I am able to freely share the hope I have in the gospel of Jesus Christ!

Today's offering is for the Upper Columbia Conference Advance, which goes to support things such as our camps and youth and young adult ministries that span our conference. Please know that when you give, your seed of a gift will ripple beyond that amount, and touch people forever.

"Ding!" My phone went off again in my pocket. It was just one of those busy days I was having as a college professor, but with deadlines looming, and students waiting to be taught, I did not really want to deal with my phone notifications at the moment. Can you relate to that feeling? I have found that technology can often be a wonderful blessing, as it allows me to connect meaningfully with my family members who live all over the world. At the same time, it can sometimes disconnect me from the life that is happening right before my eyes.

One thing I decided to do years ago was to take a weekly Sabbath, on the Sabbath, from my devices, as often as I can. That way, when I gather in worship with my family, my fellow believers, and my students, I can be fully in tune with what is going on.

"And let us consider how we may spur one another on toward love and good deeds, not giving up meeting together, as some are in the habit of doing, but encouraging one another—and all the more as you see the Day approaching" (Hebrews 10:24-25, NIV). Today's offering is for the local church budget. This will help provide the resources necessary to allow us to continue to meet together and worship as one!

Disaster & Famine Relief

As we approach Christ's return, the Bible tells us that crisis events will increase around the world. Emergency Management officials, who have tracked disasters for more than 50 years confirm that tornadoes are touching down with greater impact, hurricanes are moving at greater speeds and mass shootings continue to affect our communities on a regular basis.

The Seventh-day Adventist Church serves those affected by these types of devastating events. Adventist Community Services (ACS) responds throughout the North American Division. Volunteers open collection centers to support those whose homes have been destroyed, support communities that have been struck by senseless shootings with Emotional Spiritual Care teams, and deliver supplies to areas of greatest need in the aftermath of a disaster.

Your offering this Sabbath will ensure ACS is able to prepare, respond, and work in recovery efforts that take place within the North American Division, which includes the United States, Canada, Bermuda, Guam, and Micronesia. While ACS is responsible for these areas, the Seventh-day Adventist Church has not forgotten the rest of the world and has another humanitarian organization that responds to events outside of the North American Division called ADRA (Adventist Development and Relief Association).

Please give this Sabbath to the disaster and famine relief offering, where your donation will support both ACS and ADRA. We look forward to continuing our work to serve communities in Christ's name.

A passionate woman stood on our church platform and shared how our church was reaching our local community by offering free English classes to people in our community who desired to learn how to speak English. What struck me most was the deep bonds she and the team from our church had developed with the people who were coming once a week to our community room to learn.

What was even more beautiful was that our church had partnered with a local business that donated household goods, and as a church, we were meeting some of the physical needs of those who were coming to these classes as well! One couple had been praying for a reclining couch to meet the need of a sick family member who needed to sit and sleep in a reclined position. The woman sharing the testimony told our church that just then she called the family to offer them one that had just been given to the church by this local business! It's not a coincidence — I saw God moving through the faithfulness of those dedicating their time and energy to run this ministry.

When you give to our local church budget, which is what today's offering is for, you give to meet needs both for our church to function, as well as for us to be a blessing to the community around us.

Upper Columbia Conference Bible Workers

A Bible worker was praying for a divine appointment. Later that day, while delivering some Bible studies in the evening, she noticed a lady getting her mail. There were Christmas lights pointing to her house with a large sign, "Jesus is coming now." The lady accepted an invitation for Bible studies. Soon she had another couple of friends studying with the Bible worker. While the initial lady has not yet been baptized, both of her friends are now faithful members of God's church.

Another Bible worker was impressed to visit one of her contacts. She didn't understand why but listened to the impression that God was giving her. During the visit she discovered a great physical need that the family had and was able to help relieve the stress and bring hope to the family. The Bible worker was following Christ's method of mingling with others as one who desires their good, meeting their needs and winning their confidence.

Every week, Bible workers across our conference are reaching people with the love of Jesus. They are serving in the communities around them and giving Bible studies to men, women, boys and girls who are looking for hope in this turbulent world.

Your offering today will help assist churches with Bible workers who are training members and interacting with people outside the church for Jesus.

By Rodney Mills, UCC Vice President of Administration

There is something to appreciate about every season of the year. The coolness of fall is a symbol that soon the beautiful colors of falling leaves will cover the ground. The warmth of summer brings nice weather to enjoy being outside. Even the cool, stillness of winter reminds us that rest is necessary. The freshness of the rain in the spring reminds us that rain and storms can be the catalyst for new things. Different seasons bring different things into our lives.

"See, I am doing a new thing! Now it springs up; do you not perceive it? I am making a way in the wilderness and streams in the wasteland" (Isaiah 43:19, NIV). As we gather from Sabbath to Sabbath, God longs to do new things in our hearts. Our church is moving forward, and we want to be receptive to how God is doing a new thing among us. Regardless of the season, and regardless of the weather outside, the word of God should be planted in our hearts. By coming together, we can encourage one another throughout the various seasons we all face in our lives. Today's offering is for our local church budget. Our church has ministries and plans, and our support helps us continue to serve our members and community in new ways.

Women's Ministries Offering

All around the North American Division women find creative ways to serve their communities. Today's annual Women's Ministries offering helps provide opportunities for more women to become involved, and out of these opportunities come stories of those whose lives have been changed by your generosity.

These include the group of Adventist women who are helping provide for the personal needs of teen girls living in a shelter. Stories like the woman who, from her own personal experience, understands the challenges facing a single mother, and with some friends started a ministry to provide single moms and their children with a safe place to live, life skills training, and after-school tutoring. Stories of a group of women who decided to take seriously the mentoring words of Titus 2, teaching younger women in their church and women in their community financial skills, how to preserve food, how to cope with grief, and more, and now some of those women are in Bible studies!

These funds also help provide leadership training for women. Additionally, a portion of our Women's Ministries offering helps to supplement the scholarship fund from the proceeds of the Women's Ministries Devotional book, continuing the legacy of faith and service to future generations.

As you give, please pray for more opportunities for women in our local church and beyond to live out Hebrews 13:16 (NIV) "Do not neglect to do good and to share with others..."

"After this I looked, and there before me was a great multitude that no one could count, from every nation, tribe, people and language, standing before the throne and before the Lamb. They were wearing white robes and were holding palm branches in their hands." (Revelations 7:9 NIV). As I look around my college classroom, I'm always amazed at the rainbow of faces that I see. The gospel is beautiful because our great hope is that one day, we will all be united in heaven, and we will get to worship God for eternity.

In the meantime, we must exist in this fallen world. As I discuss with my students what is happening in the world today, we wrestle with our place as Christians and as a church body. God has called us to be His hands and feet, and this generation of college students has a strong desire to see impactful outreach within our local church ministries that they can connect with to help our community. In one such example of ministry, one student said that their church back home would support mothers in need with free diapers if they didn't have money. The multitude described in the book of Revelation will be composed of many people who have allowed Christ to live through them and bless others.

Today's offering is being collected to support the local church budget. Our church is able to serve as a house of worship for all people because of your generous gifts, so thank you!

K.E.E.P. Endowment Fund

What is KEEP anyway?

KEEP stands for Kids' Educational Endowment Program.

What does it do?

KEEP provides need-based scholarships for Seventh-day Adventist students of Upper Columbia Conference (UCC) schools in kindergarten through 12th grade.

How does it work?

Gifts to KEEP are split, with a percentage going to the endowment to draw interest for future scholarship needs and a portion going to fund immediate scholarships. When you give, you can have your gift split or go entirely to immediate or future needs.

Funds are allocated each year to all UCC K-12 schools for student scholarships. Each school determines which students will receive a scholarship and the amount of the award based on the need and amount of their yearly allocation.

Many families across the Conference rely on financial support from programs like KEEP to enroll their students in Adventist education. Thank you for considering a gift today to help us serve one more student for Jesus!

By Brian Harris, UCC Vice President of Education

I grew up in a small town where our county fair and ice cream socials at the local grocery store gathered us each summer. In some ways, I believe that heaven is really like a small town. When I go to our local diner with my husband for breakfast, the server knows my name because we are there so frequently and have been for years.

Similarly, my most treasured memories of church throughout my life are when the people I go to church with go from being just acquaintances to what I would consider family. Years ago, my husband was pastoring a smaller congregation, and the people who lead the musical worship part of the service became some of the closest people to us. In that season, we were far away from the small town I had grown up in and our families, and yet these people became our family.

As we gather from week to week, we have a lot that goes into allowing us to meet to create those connections. Our leaders over the church and ministries prayerfully work together so that the unity God desires can be felt in our church family. Today's offering is for the local church budget. Please consider how different ministries in our church have impacted your life and give freely as you are impressed!